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Manas checkpoint incident under investigation

Spanish AF chief of staff visits Manas

MANAS AIR BASE, Kyrgyzstan – A 376th Expeditionary 
Security Forces Squadron Airman shot and killed the driver 
of a truck operated by a local fuel company Dec. 6 at approxi-
mately 3 p.m. local time.

The driver had stopped at the checkpoint for a routine 
inspection of his vehicle.  The driver went into a security 
tent to wait for his vehicle to be inspected.  As the Airman 
approached the tent, the driver physically threatened him with 
a knife which was discovered at the scene.  The Airman drew 
his 9mm weapon and fi red in self defense.  

The driver was shot twice in the chest, which in accordance 
with Air Force Security Forces training is standard procedure.  
During close quarter engagements, and when armed with a 
hand gun, if a Security Force member’s life is threatened, 
Security forces are trained to expend two shots to the upper 
torso, center mass to ensure the highest opportunity to neutral-
ize the threat.  Security Forces are taught to act immediately 

and instinctively based on extensive training.  
Air Force Medics from the 376th Expeditionary Medical 

Group arrived on the scene and began Cardio Pulmonary Re-
suscitation on the driver and continued life-saving techniques 
while transporting him to the closest medical facility which 
was Manas Air Base hospital. The driver was brought to the 
emergency room where a team of doctors tried to revive him 
and he was later pronounced dead. 

A Manas Airport ambulance arrived in the evening to take 
the driver’s body to the morgue. 

The Airman has been placed off duty and his weapon was 
turned in. This is standard procedure in any shooting incident 
while an investigation is in progress.

The OSI is investigating the incident, working jointly with 
Kyrgyz investigators.  One goal of the investigation is to not 
only determine what happened, but why it happened.

The Airman remains on base.

Spanish Air Force chief of staff, 
General Jose Garcia-De La Vega 
(right), talks to Maj. Gen. Ky-
banychbek  Oruzbayev, Kyrgyz Re-
public deputy minister of defense 
and Col. Joel “Scott” Reese, 376 
AEW commander during a lun-
cheon held at Pete’s Place Dec. 1.
General Garcia-De La Vega vis-
ited with the Spanish Detachment 
here and to meet with the 376th Air 
Expeditionary Wing and Coalition 
leaders.
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November Safety Awards
Flight Safety Award

22 EARS Crew:
Maj. Carol Gering; Flt. Lt. Malcolm Deavin; 1st Lt. 

Manuela Peters; and Senior Airman Roberto Imaizumi 

Unit Safety Award
376 ECES Dirt Boyz

&
Master Sgt. Bruce Schulte, 376 ECES




